
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 25, 2019 

Mr. Joseph R. Walters, PE 
Environmental Specialist 
Sentinel Peak Resources 
5640 Fairfax Avenue 
Los Angeles, CA 90056 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS ON THE TENTATIVE AMENDED TIME SCHEDULE 
ORDER REQUIRING SENTINEL PEAK RESOURCES CALIFORNIA, LLC, 
INGLEWOOD OIL FIELD TO COMPLY WITH REQUIREMENTS PRESCRIBED IN 
ORDER NUMBER R4-2018-0020 - SENTINEL PEAK RESOURCES CALIFORNIA, 
LLC, INGLEWOOD OIL FIELD, LOS ANGELES, CA (N.P.D.E.S. NUMBER CA0057827, 
CI NUMBER 6240) 

Dear Mr. Walters: 

On April 17, 2019, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles 
Region (Regional Water Board) received your request for an extension of the current 
Time Schedule Order (T.S.O.) Number R4-2018-0021 to allow additional time to come 
into compliance with the final effluent limitation for total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH).  
In response to the request, a tentative amendment to the T.S.O. has been developed for 
the Inglewood Oil Field. 

TPH was first regulated in discharges from the Inglewood Oil Field in the National 
Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (N.P.D.E.S.) Permit Number CA0057827, Order 
Number R4-2018-0020, which was adopted on February 8, 2018.  Concurrently with that 
permit, the Regional Water Board issued a Time Schedule Order (T.S.O. Number R4-
2018-0021), which included a sixteen-month compliance period to achieve compliance 
with the effluent limitations for copper, lead, zinc and TPH.  

The enclosed tentative T.S.O. Number R4-2018-0021-AX includes additional time for 
Sentinel Peak Resources California, LLC to comply with the final effluent limitation for 
TPH of 100 micrograms per liter contained in Order Number R4-2018-0020. The mass 
limits in the tentative T.S.O. have been revised due to an error in the mass limit 
calculations for T.S.O. Number R4-2018-0021. The final compliance date of March 31, 
2023, allows the Discharger to install and test technologies to treat TPH in the discharges 
from the Inglewood Oil Field.  
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Also enclosed is the Notice of Proposed Issuance of T.S.O. Number R4-2018-0021 -AX. 
As indicated in the Notice, the Executive Officer, pursuant to delegated authority from the 
Regional Water Board, will consider whether to issue the T.S.O. Written comments must 
be submitted by 5:00 p.m. on August 26, 2019 and in accordance with the procedures 
provided in the Notice. The Regional Water Board will neither consider nor respond to 
untimely written comments. 

If you have any further questions, please contact Don Tsai at (213) 576-6681 or 
Don.Tsai@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~L~
Cassandra D. Owens, Chief 
Industrial Permitting Unit 

 
Mailing List (VIA EMAIL ONLY) 

Elizabeth Sablad , Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Robyn Stuber, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
N.P.D.E.S. Wastewater Unit, State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water 

Quality 
Kenneth Wong, U.S. Army Corps of Engin~ers 
Bryant Chesney, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service 
Jeff Phillips, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
William Paznokas, Department of Fish and Game, Region 5 
Daniel Dudak, California Department of Conservation, Division of Oil, Gas, and 

Geothermal Resources 
Tim Smith, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Works, Waste Management 

Division 
Bellete Yohannes, City of Los Angeles, Bureau of Sanitation, Industrial Waste 

Management 
Angelo Bellomo, Los Angeles County, Department of Health Services 
Annelisa Moe, Heal the Bay 
Sarah Sikich, Heal the Bay 
Bruce Reznik, Los Angeles Waterkeeper 
Corinne Bell, Natural Resources Defense Council 
Jason Weiner, Ventura Coastkeeper 
Karly Katona, County of Los Angeles 
Emily Duchon, ALTA Planning+ Design 
Randy Anderson, ALTA Planning+ Design 
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Ana Petrlic, Mountain Recreation & Conservation Authority 
Timothy Stapleton, Los Angeles County, Department of Regional Planning 
Paul Ferrazzi, City of Culver City 
Nabil Abu-Ghazaleh, West Los Angeles College 
Glenn Striegler, Los Angeles Unified School District 
Scott Zeidman, Culver City Unified School District 
Roger Shockley, Vickers Family Trust 
Liz Gosnell, Cone Fee Family Trust 
Ian Cousineau, Raintree Community H.O.A. 
Gary Gless, Windsor Hills H.O.A. 
Jon Melvin, Blair Hills H.O.A. 
Catherine Cottles, United H.O.A. (View Park) 
Ronda Jones, Baldwin Hills Estates H.O.A. 
John Kuechle, Culver Crest Neighborhood Association 
Carmen Spiva, Ladera Heights Civic Association 
George Mallory, Homeowner (Lewis Homes) 
Irma Munoz, Homeowner (Baldwin Vista) 
Toni Tabor, Windsor Hills Block Club 
Lark Galloway-Gilliam, Community Health Councils, Inc. 
Gwendolyn Flynn, Community Health Councils, Inc. 
David McNeill, Baldwin Hills Conservancy 
Robert Garcia, The City Project 
Daniel Tormey, Catalyst Environmental Solutions 
Christine Halley, Sentinel Peak Resources California, LLC 
Jim Nelson, Sentinel Peak Resources California, LLC 
James Ashby, PG Environmental 
Sarah Torres, PG Environmental 
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